
The Downriver Italian-American Club® 
646 BIDDLE AVE ♣ WYANDOTTE, MICHIGAN 48192-2727 ♣ TEL. (734)285-4044 ♣ website: www.diac.us 

** IMPORTANT DATES ** September 2009 NEWSLETTER 
Board of Directors Meeting.............................................. Tuesday, Sept. 8, 2009,  7:00 p.m. 
General Membership Meeting ......................................   Sunday, Sept. 27, 2009,  6:30 p.m. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

“Dancing with the Stars” – October 3, 2009 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

 

A Message from the Club President 

First and foremost, I would like to 
announce that, myself, Liliana, 
Damiano and Piera Vitale were  
blessed on August 27, 2009, with the 
birth of our first grandson, Nicholas 
F. Giannotti, born to Angelo and 
Rosalia (Vitale) Giannotti. Mom 
and baby are now at home enjoying 
the life of family. 

Hoping everyone had a safe and peaceful summer. Those 
with gardens, hopefully the harvest from the fruits and 
vegetables were plentiful. Our economy is still in 
shambles and the outlook for recovery is more likely in 
the distant future. And yet, we must be grateful for the 
comforts of our daily lives, family and friends. 
During the summer, club members helped in the cleaning 
of the kitchen that included the floor, walls, kitchen tables 
and other kitchen items. I want to thank Nick Caputo, 
Tony Lumia, Damiano Vitale, Vincenzo Vitale and Mary 
Cottone for their effort. I also want to thank Joe Agrusa 
(of Southgate) for helping to repair reception tables. 
As always, I want to thank all the helpers that worked in 
July and August during pasta preparation and during the 
pasta serving and cleanup. Amazing how we can work so 
well as a team and execute so well for our critical and 
important club fundraiser. 
Phyllis Gandol and Janice Labadie, along with the 
consultant Mary Wierzba, will be chairing the “Dancing 
with the Stars” event set for October 3, 2009. Please make 
an effort to attend this great event with fine dancing and 
a great meal – simply a night of enjoyment. Advise and 
bring your family and friends. Reserve early for those 
good table locations. 
Our next pasta event is on September 16. Please come and 
help on preparation Tuesday and on the serving 
Wednesday. The past attendance is somewhat down, 
please remind your family and friends to come and enjoy 
one fine, delicious meal. 
We hope this newsletter finds all of you in good health. 
 Frank Giannotti, Club President 

Shareholder’s Meeting – Oct. 25, 2009 

Due to the tardiness of the financial report from the DIAH 
CPA, the annual DIAH Shareholder’s Meeting is now set 
for October 25th General Membership meeting, at 6:00 pm, 
preceding the membership meeting. 

Pasta Event – Wed. Sept. 16, 2009 

Since our last June newsletter, there 
have been three Spaghetti Dinners. 
We served 675, 730 and 657 dinners 
respectively in June, July and 

August, for a total 2,062. We are down about 500 dinners 
for the same period last year, but slightly ahead of 2007. 
We had as our guests at the August dinner an Italian 
Little League team that was competing in the Little 
League World Series in Taylor, Michigan. There was a 
nice write-up on the first page of the Sport Section, in the 
News Herald. We continue to get sufficient volunteers to 
make the dinners a much appreciated event in the 
community. Our next Spaghetti Dinner will be 
Wednesday September 16, 2009. Lunch is from 11:30 a.m. 
to 2:00 p.m. and dinner is from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. The 
volunteers Appreciation Dinner has been tentatively 
scheduled for Wednesday, September 30th.  
If you cannot work, another way to support our Spaghetti 
Dinners is to come yourself or as many of you do bring 
some friends. Mark Grazioli – Chairman 

 “Dancing with the Stars” – Oct. 3, 2009 

The second annual “Dancing with the 
Stars” event is set for October 3, 2009. 
The chairpersons for the event are 

Phyllis Gandol, Janice Labadie, along with 
the help of Mary Wierzba. This is a wonderful event with 
great music and dancing. The food will be just as exciting. 
The doors open at 5:00 pm with dinner at 6:00 pm. Music 
entertainment by Duane Malinowski Band, featuring 
Polish, Italian and Ballroom Dancing. 
This is a fundraising event - please come and bring your 
family and friends. The public is welcomed. 

DOWNRIVER ITALIAN- 
AMERICAN CLUB 

38th Year, 1971-2009 
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Please make your reservation immediately. Those 
wanting to reserve tables please call Phyllis Gandol at 
(734)671-9423, as soon as possible. The tables will be 
assigned on a first call basis.  
We expect a good turnout for this event. Reserve your 
tickets early for those good seats. If you would like to be 
seated with your friends, please list their names on back 
of the coupon. 
See attached flyer in this newsletter for further details. 

Report on Independence Day Parade 

Thanks to everyone for showing for the 
Fourth of July Parade in Wyandotte. We 
were about 17 members. A big thanks to 

Tony Lumia’s son for the use of the truck 
and trailer. We used items found in the Hall and put them 
to good use. Hope to see more members next year. 
Remember, the 4th falls on Sunday and the parade will be 
on Monday, the 5th . Make plans to come. We walk off at 
10:40 am and were at the end of Pine Street at 11:25 am 
and at the Hall by 11:50 am. What a great time we had. 
Thank You,  Mary Cottone. 
Pictures taken of our club during the parade can be seen 
at the club website, www.diac.us. 

Report on Club Blood Drive 

Dear Fellow Club Members: 
I just wanted to drop a note to everyone at the Club to let 
you know how thankful I am for the successful blood 
drive done in my honor on July 29, 2009. I especially 
would like to thank my niece, Mary Cottone, who 
organized the event. I love you Mary! Thank you to all of 
my friends and family who donated blood. The Red Cross 
people were wonderful and I thank them all. 
I would like to thank Rose Vitale and Nina McMahon for 
making cookies for the event and the other Club members 
that helped make the event possible. 
This blood drive helped to replenish the much needed 
blood supply. I urge all of you to give blood and to give 
often. You never know when you or a loved one will 
need it. As for me, I am doing well, but must get my 
weekly platelet (blood) infusion to keep me going. Thank 
God there is the Red Cross and donors like you to help 
keep me alive. 
Again, I thank all of you from the bottom of my heart. 
Sincerely,  Phyllis Cottone.  

Club Picnic Report 

The Club picnic was a success - the weather 
cooperated, the food was just outstanding. 
Many thanks for those who brought in the 

dessert to share with the membership. The event was well 

received. Many thanks to Vivian and Mike Palazzolo and 
to Board Members who made sure all the needed items 
were available. There was plenty of food, all prepared by 
our Club chef and helpers. 
THE BOCCE GAME RESULTS: 
The teams of men and women bocce were randomly 
selected. Amazing how you can support the team’s effort. 
After 2 rounds of competition, a team emerges as 
victorious and great honor are bestowed upon them with 
trophies and a picture to be remembered for historical 
status. 
For some team players, this was their first time at bocce 
and learned skills of bocce soon after. 
First place trophies went to those people shown in the 
photos below.  
Congratulations to the winners and to all the participants. 
A memorable certificate will be issued to the winners at 
the September membership meeting. View the activity 
pictures at the club website, www.diac.us. 

Men’s Bocce Champions: George Lavine, Nino Trupiano, Vito 
Trupiano and Jim Bademian. 

 
Women’s Bocce Champions: Teresa LeSage, Ann Lepidi, Emilia 
Gonella and Pina Milewski. 
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The Season of September 
September’s a season in between 

When summertime meets Fall; 
When maple leaves begin to gold 

As Autumn comes to call. 

September’s a season in itself 
When it’s not too hot or cold; 
When butterflies go flitting by 

And mums bloom uncontrolled. 

September’s a season full of change 
When each new day’s a delight; 

When birds start flying southward 
And there’s a harvest-moon at night. 

September’s a season in between 
When Summer’s past her prime; 

When Mother Nature dons a dress 
Of almost autumn time. 

- Nora M. Bozeman - 

Report on the Golf Outing 

The Club’s Golf Outing on July 25, 2009 was 
again very successful. A total of 36 golfers, 
compared to 81 for last year. Chairman 
Gaetano Vitale enlisted the help of many of 

our younger members. There were 27 
sign sponsors which included the 

following: Meadowbank Schools, Barton 
Malow, Merlyn Contactors, Michigan CAT, GV Cement, 
National Precast, Liedal & Hart Masonry, Midwest Steel, 
Prospect Steel, Trend Millwork, CL Rieckhoff, Schreiber 
Corporation, DC Byers, Madison Heights Glass, Modern 
Mirror, Contract Glaziers, US Builders, Eugenio 
Painting, John A. Papalas Painting,  Seaway Painting, 
DE-CAL, Motor City Electric, GSI, Downriver Italian 
American Hall, Jeanie Leidal’s Catering, Gandols and 
the Good Sheppard Credit Union. 
 The committee consisted of Gaetano Vitale (chair), Mark 
Grazioli and Tony Lumia. Members that helped at the 
golf course included Lina Giannotti, Jacqueline 
Ventimiglia, Damiano Vitale and Salvo Vitale. The 
committee has reserved the next Golf Outing for next 
year. See you there. View the activity pictures at the club 
website. Gaetano Vitale - Chairperson 

Bus Trips on the Horizon 

Firekeepers Casino – Wed., 
September 27, 2009 – Battle 
Creek, MI. 
Round trip transportation provided 

via a deluxe highway motor coach. With five sizzling 
restaurants and blazing hot bars and lounges, Firekeepers 

is about to become Battle Creek’s hottest dining and 
nightlife destination. 
The cost is $32.00 per person. The casino package includes 
a $20.00 slot credit and $5.00 to be used for food, slot play 
or gift shop. 
The bus departs the DIAC building at 11:00 am and 
returns at 6:45 pm. Deadline reservation date is 
September, 12th. 

Frankenmuth Trip, Wednesday, September 30, 
2009. This trip will feature the Bronner’s Christmas store 
and the Bavarian Inn. 
Round trip transportation provided via a deluxe highway 
motor coach. A luncheon will be included at the Bavarian 
Inn. There will be time to shop at the Bronners Christmas 
store and the Bavarian Inn stores. You can also visit the 
Prime Outlets – Birch Run mall. 
The cost is $55.00 per person. The bus departs the DIAC 
building at 8:30 am and returns at 6:15 pm. Deadline 
reservation date is September 12th. 

FUTURE TRIP: The Seneca Casino and the Niagara 
Fallsview Casino in spectacular Niagara Falls on 
Wednesday, October 28, 2009. This is a 2 days/1 night 
event. The cost is $135.00 per person, based on double 
occupancy 
Please contact Nancy DiPasquale at (734) 282-1644. Mail 
your check (made out to: Bianco Tours) to: 
Nancy DiPasquale 
13426 Mulberry 
Southgate, MI 48195-2499. 

Landon Shimkus – Born July 8, 2009 

Congratulations to Marty and Rosalie Shimkus on the 
birth of their grandson, Landon Joseph Shimkus – born 
July 8, 2009 at St. Joseph Mercy Hospital in Howell, MI., to 
Joseph and Tara (Poe) Shimkus of Howell, MI. 
The baby boy, who weighed 7 pounds – 13 ounces and 
was 21 inches long, is the brother of Nathan Grant, age 9, 
and Evan Michael, age 7. 
The great-grandmother is Margaret Passalacqua of 
Wyandotte. 

Giuliana Giammalva – Born Aug 14 2009 

Congratulations to the proud grandparents, Giuseppe 
(Joe) and Maria Giammalva on the birth of their 
granddaughter, Giuliana Christina Giammalva – born on 
August 14, 2009. Giuliana weighed in at 10 pounds – 6 
ounces. The proud uncle and aunt are Giorlando (Joe) 
and Rosalie (Lia) Giammalva. 
Congratulations to the Giammalva families. 
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Nicholas F Giannotti – Born Aug 27 2009 

First time grandparents: Frank and Liliana Giannotti, 
along with Damiano and Piera Vitale proudly announce 
the birth of their grandson, Nicholas Francesco 
Giannotti. 
Nicholas weighed in at 7 pounds - 11 ounces and was 19 
½ inches long.  The proud parents are Angelo and 
Rosalia (Lia) Giannotti. 
Congratulations to the families and relatives of the 
Giannotti and the Vitale families. 

Nicholas Francesco Giannotti at birth 

Congratulating New DIAC Members 

Please welcome the following new members who recently 
joined the DIAC membership: 
Algie and Rose Prato of Grosse Ile, MI. Sponsored by 
Frank Giannotti. 

Sick and Good Will 

Belated Get Well Wishes to the following 
members who were ill or hospitalized: 
Florence Coleman, Lilian Agrusa, Bill 
Cavataio, Salvatore Curcuru and Roger 

Zampieri. Please keep them in your prayer. Get 
Well Wishes to all our members who are not feeling well. 
Please advise Grace Pizzo (734)379-9491 of anyone is ill or 
will be hospitalized. 
Condolences to the family of Joe and Rose Pagano on the 
death of Joe’s sister, Grace Pagano who passed away on 
May 27, at the age of 88. Condolences to the related 
families of Joseph and Paola Ventimiglia, Joseph and 
Sharon Pagano and Roger and Emilie Shifflett. 
Condolences to the family of Angela Vassallo, on the 
death of her brother-in-law, Vincenzo Galati, who passed 
away on June 8, 2009 at the age of 89. May he rest in 
peace. 
Condolences to the family of Martin and Rosalie 
Shimkus on the death of Rosalie’s sister,  Patricia 
Lichwala, who passed away on June 30, 2009, at the age 
of 64. Condolences to the mother Margaret Passalacqua. 

Condolences to the families: Rose Vitale (of Goddard) 
and Sam and Fannie Randazzo. May she rest in peace. 
Condolences to the family of Luigi Biundo on the death 
of his son, Anthony Biundo, who passed away on July 30, 
2009, at the age of 39. May he rest in peace. 
Condolences to the family of Delores DeJohn on the 
death of her husband, Mileo (Leo) DeJohn, who passed 
away on August 5, 2009, at the age of 84. Leo and Delores 
were club members since November 1973. Both were very 
active in the operation of our club, including the festivals 
at Yack Arena. Leo was Club President from 1985 to 1986, 
was Vice President, Assistant Treasurer, and Financial 
Corresponding Secretary. Leo served in many club 
committees throughout the years. He will be remembered 
by many of his friends. May he rest in peace. 
Condolences to the family of Florence (Sclafani) Coleman 
on the death of her sister-in-law, Sister Laura Coleman, 
SSJ, who passed away on August 7, 2009 at the age of 80, 
in Kalamazoo, MI. Condolences to Frank and Nina 
Liberati. May she rest in peace. 
Condolences to the families of club member Ignazio 
Biondo, who passed away on August 10, 2009 at the age 
of 92. Ignazio along with his late wife, Antoinette, joined 
the club in June 1973. They were both very active in the 
club, especially during the festivals at the Yack Arena. 
Both he and the late Nick Sclafani used to sell car raffle 
tickets at the festivals. May he rest in peace. 
Our deepest sympathy and condolences to the families of 
our deceased members. May their soul and all the souls of 
the faithful departed thru the mercy of God, rest in peace. 
Eternal rest grants unto them, Lord, and may the 
perpetual light shine upon them. 

Happy Anniversary – Felice Anniversario 

We wish to extend our Best Wishes for many Happy and 
Healthy Years together, to our couples who will be 
celebrating their anniversaries this month. 

 Giuseppe (Joe) and Josie Vitale (9/1)   
 Mario and Kelli Fracassa (9/2)   
 Stephen and Rita Dauss (9/3)  4th  
 George and Mary Lavine (9/3)   
 Leonard and Rose Zerilli (9/3)   
 Bily and Pina Tsikaris (9/6)  3rd  
 Damiano and Pietra Vitale (9/6)    
 Vincenzo and Angela Pizzo (9/7)    
 Anthony and Rosalie Lazzarino (9/10)    
 Salvatore and Apollonia Lentini(9/13)  20th  
 Francesco and Rena DeMelis (9/17)  4th  
 Raymond and Michelle Lucarelli (9/17)   
 James and Phyllis Gandol (9/20)    
 Angelo and Rosalia (Lia) Giannotti (9/22)  3rd  
 Giorlando and Rosalie Giammalva (9/24)  15th  
 John and Diana Parisi (9/26)   
 James and Violet Jenson (9/27)   
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 Giacinto and Theresa Simone (9/28)   
 Roger and Emanuela Shifflett (9/29)  25th  

Happy Birthday - Buon Compleanno 

We wish to extend our Congratulations and Best Wishes 
to our members who are celebrating their Birthday this 
month. 
 Joseph Bozzo (9/2) Margaret Kling (9/15 
 Leonard Milewski (9/3) Daniela LaFata (9/15) 
 Emanuele Maniaci (9/4) Sadie Kusic (9/16) 
 Vincenzo Vitale (9/4) Lena Menna (9/16) 
 Diana Parisi (9/5) Valerie Yinger (9/17) 
 Leonard Zerilli (9/5) Sherran Sclafani (9/18) 
 Pietro Biundo (9/6) Michael T Palazzolo (9/19) 
 Rosemary Menna (9/6) Roger Shifflett (9/19) 
 Linda Kerr (9/7) Mary Cottone (9/20) 
 Gaetano (Guy) Chirco (9/8) Rose Gaglio (9/20) 
 Phyllis Gandol (9/8) Johnny Mitra (9/20) 
 Patricia Olevnik (9/8) Larry Luzac (9/21) 
 Tamara Kaune (9/9) Kelli McNally (9/22) 
 Anthony Sclafani (9/10) Fara Vitale (9/22) 
 Theresa Sinome (9/11) Kenneth Scott (9/23) 
 Dora Mangiapane (9/12) Pauline Barraco (9/24) 
 Caterina Abbulone (9/13) Rocky Kaune (9/24) 
Giuseppe (Joe) Agrusa (9/13) Juliann Bademian (9/26) 
Margaret Passalacqua (9/14) Nicolina Susin (9/26) 
 Joseph Donofrio (9/15) Robert Jagiello (9/30) 

Farewell to Summer 
Summer will soon be leaving 
And will have to say farewell; 

She must gather her Summer flowers 
And the green from the grassy dell. 

I shall miss the song of the robins 
With babies chirping in the nest, 
And the scurrying of the animals 

Gathering food for their Winter’s rest. 

The sun perhaps won’t shine so bright 
When Autumn knocks at our door. 

The nights will be a little darker 
As fireflies shall dance no more. 

I’ll no longer smell the perfumed roses 
I’ll just have to reminisce 

About the beauty of the summertime 
And the wonders that I’ll miss. 

-- Shirley Hile Powell -- 

 
 

A Message from Fay Palazzolo 

Fay would like to thank Miriam Lumia, Elisa Norscia, 
Jeanette Schiraldi, Lisa Vespa and Rose Vitale for 
bringing dessert to the June membership meeting - all 
were very delicious. All complimented how good the 
dessert was. 
Mary Randazzo, Patricia Graziani, and Joyce Mitra  have 
volunteered to bring dessert to the September 
membership meeting. If you would like to bring a dessert, 
please contact Fay Palazzolo at (734) 282-0539. 

The Wise Woman’s Stone 

A wise woman who was traveling in the mountains found 
a precious stone in a stream. The next day she met 
another traveler who was hungry, and the wise woman 
opened her bag to share her food. The hungry traveler 
saw the precious stone and asked the woman to give it to 
him. She did so without hesitation. The traveler left, 
rejoicing in his good fortune. He knew the stone was 
worth enough to give him security for a lifetime. But a 
few days later he came back to return the stone to the 
wise woman. 
"I've been thinking," he said, "I know how valuable the 
stone is, but I give it back in the hope that you can give 
me something even more precious. Give me what you 
have within you that enabled you to give me the stone."  

What Do Angels Look Like? 

Like the little old lady who returned your wallet 
yesterday. 
Like the taxi driver who told you that your eyes light up 
the world, when you smile. 
Like the small child who showed you the wonder in 
simple things. 
Like the poor man who offered to share his lunch with 
you. 
Like the rich man who showed you it really is all possible, 
if only you believe. 
Like the stranger who just happened to come along, 
when you had lost your way. 
Like the friend who touched your heart, when you didn't 
think you had one left to touch. 
Angels come in all sizes and shapes, All ages and skin 
types. 
Some with freckles, some with dimples, some with 
wrinkles, some without. 
They come disguised as friends, enemies, teachers, 
students, lovers and fools. 
They don't take life too seriously, they travel light. 
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They leave no forwarding address, they ask for nothing in 
return. 
They wear sneakers with gossamer wings, they get a deal 
on dry cleaning. 
They are hard to find when your eyes are closed, but, 
They are everywhere you look when you choose to see. 

DIA Hall Banquet Facility 

If you have a relative, such as a niece, nephew, or 
grandchildren who are getting married and looking for a 
nice place to hold a party - we will give them the same 
discount price as a club member.   The Hall is willing to 
work very close with them. The Club does need the 
business. DIA Hall is a beautiful banquet facility and 
provides long lasting memories for those special 
occasions.  
For further information, please call Diana Holmes or 
Mary Cottone at (734) 285-4044.  We would like to book 
your party and give us an opportunity to serve you.  

Overheard at a Doctor’s Office 

A doctor told Mrs. Stone to give her husband one pill a 
day and one drink of whiskey to improve his stamina. A 
month later, when Mrs. Stone came in for another visit, 
the doctor asked, "How are we doing with the pill and the 
whiskey?" 
Mrs. Stone answered, "Well, he's a little behind with the 
pills, but he's about six months ahead with the whiskey." 

A Look into the Future 

A lady went to see a tarot reader woman who'll predict 
her future: 
TAROT READER: Lady, I'm sorry to inform you that your 
husband will die in the near future. 
LADY: Don't tell me things that I already know, tell me if 
there will be an investigation!! 

Overheard at a Truck Weigh Station 

A truck driver was going south on I-75, when he came 
upon a weight station. When he pulled in and got on the 
scales to be weighed, the scale master told the driver that 
he was 900 lbs. over weight. The truck driver replied, I 
can take care or that. The scale master asked him how 
could he fix the problem? The driver said, let me go 
around back, and I'll fix the overweight problem. The 
scale master agreed to let him fix his problem. 
About half an hour later the truck driver got back on the 
scales, and the scale master said, driver, you are still 900 
lbs. over weight. The truck driver said, I don't understand 
what went wrong. I let 50 lbs. out of each tire on the rig. 

After thinking the problem over the scale master said, 
well 18 tires times 50 lbs. would equal 900 lbs. I guess my 
scales must be wrong. I'm sorry driver, you may continue 
on down the road, and have a nice day. 

The Treasure of Time 

 To realize the value of ten years: Ask a newly 
divorced couple. 

 To realize the value of four years: Ask a graduate. 
 To realize the value of one year: Ask a student who 

has failed a final exam.. 
 To realize the value of nine months: Ask a mother 

who gave birth to a stillborn. 
 To realize the value of one month: Ask a mother who 

has given birth to a premature baby .... 
 To realize the value of one week: Ask an editor of a 

weekly newspaper. 
 To realize the value of one minute: Ask a person who 

has missed the train, bus or plane. 
 To realize the value of one second: Ask a person who 

has survived an accident. 
Time waits for no one. 
Treasure every moment you have.  

 

Calendar of Coming Events 

Sept. 16, 2009 ...... September Pasta Event. 
Pasta Committee + Club Membership. 

Oct. 3, 2009 .......... “Dancing with the Stars”. 
Phyllis Gandol, J Labadie, M Wierzba 

Oct. 21, 2009 ........ October Pasta Event. 
Pasta Committee + Club Membership. 

Nov. 1, 2009 ......... Memorial Mass. 
Florence (Sclafani) Coleman & ???. 

Dec. 12, 2009 ....... Member’s Christmas Dinner Party. 
Sadie Kusic, Leona Vizzini. 

Dec. 13, 2009 ....... Member’s Children Christmas Party. 
Rosalie (Vitale) Karawan & Helper. 

The Downriver Italian-American Club Newsletter is Published 
Monthly for the Downriver Italian-American Club Membership. 
Editors: Frank and Liliana Giannotti. (734)283-7394. 
Forward your comments, corrections and items of interest to: 
     DIAC Newsletter,   c/o Frank A. Giannotti 
     14823 Williamsburg Blvd. 
     Riverview, MI 48193-7703 

©2009 Downriver Italian-American Club. All rights reserved. The 
D.I.A.C. logo is a trademark of the Downriver Italian-American Club. 



The Downriver Italian-American Club 
646 BIDDLE AVE., ♣ WYANDOTTE, MI 48192-2727 ♣ TEL (734)285-4044 

Presents the 2nd Annual 

“Dancing with the Stars” 
Saturday - October 3, 2009 

Music by Duane Malinowski Band 
Polish, Italian and Ballroom Dancing 

 Doors open at 5:00 pm 
Buffet Dinner at 6:00 pm 

Dancing from 7:00 till 11:00 pm 
Door Prizes 

~~~ Food Menu ~~~ 
Tossed Salad, Rolls and Butter 

Farfalle (Bow Ties) w/Pesto Sauce 
Stuffed Cabbage, Scalloped Potatoes 

Herb Crusted Chicken 
Kielbasa and Sauerkraut 
Green Beans Almondine 

Cake, Coffee or Tea 
Beer and Soft Beverage 

Cash Bar for Cocktails and Wine 
Tickets: $30.00 per person 

Event is Open to the Public. Invite your Family and Friends 
Tickets must be paid at the time of reservation 

Reserved tables of 10 only, all others seated where available 
Deadline for reservations is September 19, 2009 

Make checks payable to: Downriver Italian–American Club 
Further information: Phyllis Gandol, (734)671-9423 or: 

 Janice Labadie, (734)284-1859 
 Mary Wierzba (Consultant), (734)284-1859 

------------ ------------------- --------------------- --------------------- ------------------- ---------------  
I/We will be attending the “Dancing with the Stars” event on Saturday - October 3, 2009 
This coupon and payment must be received no later than Saturday - September 19, 2009 

 
Name _____________________________________ Number of People attending __________________ 
 
Address: ____________________________________________________Enclosed: $________________ 
 
City: ________________________________ ZIP______________Telephone: _____________________ 

Make checks payable to: Downriver Italian-American Club 
Mail coupon and payment to: Phyllis Gandol, 22256 East River Road, Grosse Ile, MI  48138-1385 
Tickets can be picked up at the above address or at the door 
If you would like to sit with a friend (at their table), please print their names on the back of this coupon. 

 
God Bless America 
And Our Troops 



2009 Pasta Events 
Choice of Spaghetti or Penne Pasta 

 

Meatballs, Salad, Roll, Dessert, Coffee or Tea 

The Downriver Italian-American Club 
 

646 Biddle Avenue (North of Goddard) 
Wyandotte, MI 48192-2727 

(734) 285-4044 

Wednesday, April 15, 2009 Wednesday, May 20 2009 
Wednesday, June 17, 2009 Wednesday, July 15, 2009 

Wednesday, August 19, 2009 Wednesday, September 16, 2009 
Wednesday, October 21, 2009 3rd Wednesday of each Month 

Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
Dinner:  4:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. 

Adults: $7.00 (Same Low Price as Last Year) 
Children 10 & Under: $4.00 
 Sausage addition for $1.50 

Delicious Meat Sauce and Meatballs Available for Take-Home 
Enjoy a Delicious Italian Home Cooked Meal 

Public Welcome – Advise and Bring Your Friends 
We Deliver Carry-Outs Orders of 8 or More Meals 

 During the Luncheon Period Only. 

Banquet Hall Available for Public Rental  


